
DATE: October 20, 2010

TO: Barbara Ross, Deputy Director
Department of Planning and Zoning

FROM: Nathan Randall, Planner
Department of Planning and Zoning

SUBJECT: Special Use Permit #2010-0056
Administrative Review for Change of Ownership
Site Use: Restaurant
Applicant: Titi’s Corporation by Jose Mejia
Location: 3414 and 3414A Mount Vernon Avenue
Zone: CG / Commercial General

Request
Special Use Permit #2010-0056 is a request to change ownership of an existing restaurant
from Tony Flores to Titi’s Corporation. No other changes are proposed and the use will
continue to operate as a carry-out restaurant with seats inside the adjacent retail grocery
store.

Background
A carry-out restaurant has operated at this location since at least 1991. Several Special
Use Permit applications, including changes of ownership, have been approved between
1991 and 2003. On December 16, 2003, City Council approved SUP# 2003-0097 to
extend the hours of operation. On May 13, 2005, staff administratively approved
SUP#2005-0023 to change ownership of the restaurant to Juan Flores. On September 13,
2008, City Council approved SUP#2008-0054 to change ownership of the restaurant to
Tony Flores and to add 12 seats in the adjacent grocery store. Special Use Permit
approval applies only to the restaurant space at 3414A Mount Vernon and the 12 seats in
the adjacent grocery store at 3414 Mount Vernon but not to the grocery store use itself.

Both the restaurant and the adjacent retail grocery store have been closed for at least three
months. Although the retail grocery store recently reopened, the restaurant is currently
closed. Staff has not received any complaints that would require staff to docket the
special use permit for public hearing.

Community Outreach
Public notice was provided through eNews, via the City’s website, and by posting a
placard on the site. In addition, the Arlandria Civic Association was sent an e-mail with
information about the current application. Staff has not received any comments from
residents or adjacent businesses that would lead staff to docket the special use permit for
public hearing.










